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“For God did not send his Son into the world to condemn the 
world, but that the world might be saved through Him”     

- John 3:17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

My dear parishioners, 
 
Today the church celebrates Laetare Sunday. We are the religion 
of the resurrection, but our symbol is the cross. In the midst of 
Lent, we speak of joy…. the joy of the resurrection. It’s a  
crucified joy. If the Son of Man be lifted up, He will draw all to 
himself.  We rejoice in the Lord! It’s the wisdom of the church 
to maintain our joy in the middle of Lent for in the end, sin is 
forgiven and death is conquered. 
 
In the gospel of John we are told how much God loves the 
world. That love is shown in the sending of his Son. Nothing, 
not even death on the cross, is too much of a price to pay for the 
redemption of the human family. 
 
Some see God as one to be feared… one who is angry with the 
world. This can be a great obstacle to a healthy spiritual life.  
St. Paul experienced the richness of God’s mercy in his conver-
sion from darkness to light. Paul was overwhelmed by the 
wealth of God’s favor and compassion. He spent the rest of his 
life proclaiming the person of Christ crucified through whom we 
have been given eternal life. 
 
Next week there will be a special opportunity to experience the 
healing presence of Christ during a Holy Hour and Exposition of 
the Blessed Sacrament with meditations and songs led by Mark 
Forrest on Wednesday March 20th at 7:00pm in the church.  
There is something powerful that happens when we pray in the 
presence of the Blessed Sacrament. You will be touched by 
Christ’s Word and Sacrament. 
 
Our Lenten Penance Service is Thursday March 21st, from  
6:30-8:00pm. Twenty three priests will be available for the  
Sacrament of Reconciliation. It is a beautiful way to prepare to 
renew our baptismal promise at Easter. When we are asked at 
Easter to renounce Satan, his evil works and empty promises, 
our answer can be a thoughtful, strong and heartfelt “I Do.” 
 
Let us continue to pray for one another as we journey together to 
the Easter Sacraments, especially remembering our elect and 
candidates. 
 
Love and Blessings, 

 
 
 

Fr. Bob Cilinkski 
Pastor 
 

 

     A Message from our Pastor 
Fr. Bob Cilinski 

 

2024 Bishop's Lenten Appeal 
“Behold, I make all things new” 

 

 

Thank you, Nativity parishioners, for your continuing strong 
support for this year’s Bishop’s Lenten Appeal. As of February 
29, our pledges and donations amount to $571,636 with about  
12 percent of families pledging. That’s 79% of our $725,000 
dollar goal! We’re advancing well, but still need more  
participation. If you haven’t yet pledged, please  
consider a sacrificial offering for Lent.  
Your support helps the many charities, ministries,  
and programs throughout the Diocese and here at 
Nativity. May God bless you for your generosity! 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

   

Please join us for a Night of Reflection with  
 

Irish Tenor Mark Forrest 
 

On March 20th, 2024 from 7:00-8:00PM 
at Nativity Catholic Church,  

all ages are welcome! 

Nativity is a tithing community                                       
Giving back a portion of God’s blessings in gratitude 



 
  
  

 

 
 Nativity Catholic Church, Burke Virginia                Fourth Sunday of Lent March 10, 2024 

 

LENTEN SCHEDULE 
 

Stations of the Cross 
Each Friday of Lent,  

in English at 7:00pm and Spanish at 8:00pm  
 

Knights of Columbus - Lenten Fish Fry 
Friday Evening: March 22nd, 

 from 5:30pm - 8:00pm, see ad in bulletin 
 

Extra Confession, The Light is ON for You 
Celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation, 

Each Wednesday Evening during Lent,  
from 6:30pm - 8:00pm 

 

Lenten Soup Suppers 
Wednesday Evening 

March 6th from 5:30pm - 7:00pm  
 

“Come Walk with Me” Holy Hour  
and Meditations with Tenor Mark Forrest 

Wednesday Evening, March 20th,  
from 7:00pm - 8:00pm 

 

Lenten Penance Service 
Thursday Evening, March 21st at 6:30pm, 

many priests will be available to hear confessions 
in English and in Spanish 

Did you know?  
 

Our Nativity Rosary Ministry distributes an average of 8,000 
mission rosaries a year to foreign missions and to our parish and 
local community groups. We also collect Old and Broken rosar-
ies. If you have rosaries to donate there is a grey box at the back 
of the church where you can place your rosaries, or medals.  
(no large crucifixes or written materials, please)  
These rosaries are sorted, cleaned, and repaired and then sent to 
the foreign missions. If a rosary cannot be completed, we use  
the parts for chaplets and any parts not used are buried in the 
ground.  
What you may not know is that our rosary ministry receives 
packages and boxes with Old and Broken rosaries, thanks to our 
website, from all over the United States. In the last few years,  
we have recycled hundreds of repaired beautiful rosaries.  
If we are to continue, we will need your help to learn to repair 
old rosaries. You will be taught what you need to know. The day 
and time for 2 meetings will be decided by the group in the 
month of March. Once you learn our system you can work from 
home.  If you are interested send your contact information to 
Diane or Lesleyanne at rosaryministry@nativityburke.org.  

Interested in advertising in the bulletin? Call Mike Jurosky  
at 717-648-5996 or email: mjurosky@diocesan.com 

Knights of Columbus Frenchy Cyr Memorial Scholarships 
 

Once again, Nativity’s Knights of Columbus Council 7992 will 
be awarding Cyr Memorial scholarships for Catholic high 
school tuition (grades 9-12) for the 2024-2025 school year. 
Scholarship application forms will be available in the later part 
of March. As a reminder entrants must be registered parishion-
ers at Nativity, or a son, daughter, or grandchild of an active 
member of Council 7992. Questions, please contact Dave Zivich 
at davezivich@gmail.com for more information. 

2024 AOH Gaelic Mass 
The Annual Gaelic Mass in Honor of St. Patrick will be held on 
Monday, March 11, 2024 at 7 p.m. at St. James Catholic Church 

(905 Park Avenue, Falls Church). The Mass is organized and  
hosted by the Col. John Fitzgerald Division of the Ancient Order  
of Hibernians (AOH). Sean O'Riada Mass in its original Gaelic  
will be celebrated with organ, harp, and chorus accompaniment. 
The celebrant will be Rev. M. Valentine Keveny from County 
Mayo, Ireland. A reception will follow. Contact Alex Wilson 

(ajwilzn@gmail.com) with any questions. 
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CONFIRMATION PREPARATION COURSE 
 

• Are you a Catholic adult who hasn't received the Sacrament 
of Confirmation?  

• Do you know someone who fits this bill? 

• Have you been asked to be a Godparent or a sponsor but 
are missing this key Sacrament? 

• Do you feel like you want to know more about your faith, 
but aren't really sure where to begin? 

 

Nativity proudly presents a Confirmation preparation course, for 
any baptized Catholic adult who would like to complete the  
sacraments of initiation and prepare for Confirmation (happening 
right here at Nativity on May 19th).  
Additionally, if you're a person beginning or growing in your 
faith and would like to know more, you are most certainly  
welcome! 
You are invited to a 5-week "crash course" presented by the 
priests of the parish. The cost is free, the benefits are lifelong. 
 

• When? Tuesday nights beginning April 9th from 6:30PM to 
8:00PM 

• Where? Fr. Ready room (unless otherwise noted) 

• Who? Any Catholic Adult 18+ who has not received        
Confirmation and Any other person would like to know more 
about their faith. 

• How? Please RSVP to frbresnahan@nativityburke.org and 
we will see you on April 9th! 

Around the World and Here at Home, The Catholic Relief 
Services Collection Reveals Christ’s Love to Those in Need 

 

This weekend many dioceses in the United States will observe 
the traditional Lenten practice of almsgiving by participating in 
The Catholic Relief Services Collection.  
Funds from this collection support the work of Catholic organi-
zations that aid victims of war and natural disasters, help build 
peace in places of conflict, and minister to migrants and others 
with specific pastoral needs. 
 

Contributions to The Catholic Relief Services Collection are  
distributed to these six organizations: 

• Catholic Relief Services for international relief and develop-
ment. 

• Migration and Refugee Services for refugee resettlement. 

• Catholic Legal Immigration Network Inc. (CLINIC) for   
immigration legal services. 

• Department of Justice, Peace, and Human Development for 
advocacy. 

• Holy Father's Relief Fund for emergency relief.  

• Secretariat of Cultural Diversity in the Church for evangeli-
zation and ministry. 

By supporting The Catholic Relief Services Collection, you help 
these organizations build richer lives for faithful around the 
world. Thank you! 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
"We are God's People"  

1 Peter 2:10 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Monday, March 11th 
7:30 am  † Elizabeth Keenan 
 

Tuesday, March 12th 
7:30 am  † Claire Blake 
12:00 pm  † Wing-Chun Shum & Ping-Chi Yau 
 

Wednesday, March 13th 
7:30 am  † John P. Rowley, Jr. 
 

Thursday, March 14th 
7:30 am  † David Arens 
12:00 pm  † Helen Peck 
 

Friday, March 15th 
7:30 am  † Concepcion Rivera 
9:00 am      Spec. Intention for Maria Mayers 
 

Saturday, March 16th 
9:00 am  † Maribel Knappen 
5:00 pm  † Deceased Members of Keating &               
    Keightley Families 
7:00 pm  † Marina Rivera & Ramiro Rivera 
 

Sunday, March 17th 
7:00 am  † Emmett Michael Brouillard 
9:00 am     Parishioners 
11:00 am  † Mickey Mernah 
1:00 pm  † John D'Avanzo 
5:30 pm  † Angelina Diaz 

 

In prayer, let us remember  
the sick and deceased of the parish 

visit nativityburke.org for the Priest Mass Schedule 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
The Prayer Shawl meeting for March will be  

held on Monday morning, March 18th at 9:30am in the  
Fr. Ready room. All are welcome! 

National Eucharistic Congress 
Indianapolis, Indiana from July 17-21, 2024 

 

Imagine you’re a follower of Christ right after the Resurrection, 
and you hear some exciting reports: not only is Jesus alive, but 
he also appeared to his disciples, promising baptism with the 
Holy Spirit in only a few days! Wouldn’t you drop everything to 
be there when it happens? 
 

God is calling his people into a new “Upper Room.” But this 
time, it has to fit more than a few dozen of his followers… This 
time, we had to rent out Lucas Oil Stadium in Indianapolis! 
 

Mark your calendars for July 17th through the 21st for the Na-
tional Eucharistic Congress. At this historic event, the Church in 
the U.S. will gather in a way this generation has never seen—
ready for the great outpouring of grace God desires to lavish 
upon his people. Tens of thousands of Catholics from all over 
the country are planning to attend, and it is our hope that mem-
bers of our parish will be among them. The grace you receive 
will overflow into our community when you return home. 
  

This is the beginning of a new chapter of Eucharistic faith in 
America, and the Congress is your opportunity to be a part of 
this pivotal moment in Church history. 
  

Learn more at EucharisticCongress.org, and see the bulletin for 
more details on how you can help represent our community at 
this powerful event.Learn more at EucharisticCongress.org.  

Nativity Job Opening - Coordinator of Youth,  
Young Adult, & Family Ministries 

We are looking to welcome someone to join our ministry 
team, which is part of Nativity's very joyful parish staff.  

The Coordinator will support our growing and vibrant Youth, 
Young Adult, and Family Ministries at Nativity. This full-time 

position offers the opportunity to engage in direct relational  
ministry with the young people of our Church.  
To apply, see the job opening on our website:  

https://nativityburke.org/nativity-jobs/ 

HELP WANTED!! Can you count to 10? 
Would you like to learn how to make Mission Rosaries? 
Please join us for our next rosary meeting on Tuesday, 19 March 
from 1:00-3:00pm in the Father Ready room. We will be  
making  Divine Mercy rosaries. Red and white. Please sign up 
under rosary ministry on the parish website. 
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  A Message from the Nativity Creation Care Ministry 
 

Fast from Food Waste: Food waste is a big deal says Yale Cli-
mate Connections with about 30 percent of the food produced 
globally wasted every year and close to 40 percent in the United 
States. Here are a few tips from the Ignatian Solidarity Network 
to begin to reduce your food waste this Lent: 
Make a meal and shopping plan every week, shopping your 
kitchen first to see what you already have—maybe even keep a 
kitchen inventory. Look up food scrap recipes to use up food 
you have left in your fridge. Institute weekly leftover night and 
come up with fun new meals from your leftover food. Buy loose 
produce, making it more likely you will use all of it before it 
spoils. 
Learn more about composting at home or take your compost to 
the transfer station or farmer’s market. Composting prevents the 
release of methane gas by keeping food out of the landfill. The 
composting process allows food to break down in a way that 
stores carbon in the soil that is produced. When the compost is 
ready, it can be used to enrich plants in your own garden, reduc-
ing the need for fertilizers. Even if you don’t garden, there are 
often people in your community who would love to use the com-
post you generate.  

PRIME TIME SINGLE CATHOLICS (PTSC) 
We are a social group, mostly age 60 and over. (35 to 

59? Ask about our free associate-membership group.) Meet us 
for: concert at St. Thomas More Cathedral (March 3); dinner in 

Alexandria (March 10); Thursday lunches (March 14 & 28);  
St. Patrick celebration at St. Raymond Church (March 16); walk 

at Rutherford Park (March 21); feeding the hungry at Christ 
House (March 23); USMC concert (March 24); Easter dinner 

(March 31). For details, visit our website: bit.ly/ptsc. With  
questions or to RSVP, email Tom at ptscnva@gmail.com. 
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Struggling with addiction in the family?  
 

Both the afflicted and affected don't need to be alone.  
There are many resources available including AA, NA, Alanon, 

Calix and a diocesan chaplain. Call the HELPLINE  
(970) 989-2670) for support.  

This is NOT LIMITED to addicts, anybody that would like  
to speak with a priest or a friend in Christ May call! 

The Knights of Columbus - Ladies Auxiliary 
Formed to assist and support the Knights, our Church and the  

four virtues of Charity, Unity, Sorority and Patriotism.  
We are spouses, daughters, mothers, or sisters of Knights of 

Columbus who are in good standing or deceased.  
Our fellowship and informational meetings are the First  

Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm in the Fr. Ready Room.  
Contact kdelatte65@gmail.com for information or to be  

added to our email distribution list. 
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Twelve Seminarians to be Ordained Transitional Deacons 
On Saturday, April 6, Bishop Burbidge will ordain 12 seminari-
ans to the Transitional Diaconate: Timothy Banach, Emmanuel 

Carreño-García, Joseph Connor, Jordan Evans, John  
Fimmuchime, Raymond Goins, Andrew Lewandowski, Richard 

Malebranche, John Meyerhofer, Christian Njodzela, Michael 
Sampson and Alfredo Tuesta. The Mass will be held at St.  

Theresa Catholic Church in Ashburn at 11:00am and will also be 
livestreamed. Visit www.ArlingtonDiocese.org/Ordinations to 
learn more about these men, what led them to seminary, and 

about the ordination events. Pray for our future priests! 

Every Friday, Come Pray the Pro-Life Rosary 
From 8:45am-9:45am, when you are available, you’re  

welcome to meet in the Narthex after any Friday 7:30am 
Mass and join us on the sidewalk in front of the abortion 

facility at 900 S. Washington Street, in Falls Church.  
Contact RickLoffredo@outlook.com for more information 

Do you need a ride to a medical appointment or to go  
grocery shopping and are unable to drive? The Shepherd's  
Center—Fairfax Burke provides these services. Feel free  

to contact the Shepherd's Center Fairfax Burke at  
703-323-4788 for information. 
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Dear Friends, 
 
We would like to invite you to help decorate our parish home, Nativity Catholic Church, for Easter. If you would 
like to share in decorating our Sanctuary, please fill in the bottom of this flyer and drop it by the parish office 
after any Mass, no later than Friday, March 22nd. Your gift will be acknowledged in the Easter Bulletin.  
Please return the entire sheet and PRINT NAMES CLEARLY. 
          
 
         Thank you, 
                 Fr. Bob Cilinski, Pastor 
        

 
Please print this page, fill in the information requested below, attach your gift to this sheet,  

and mail it to or drop it off at the Parish Office.  
 
Print clearly the information EXACTLY the way you would like it to appear in the Easter Bulletin. If you  prefer 
to be ANONYMOUS, please check here_________ and only the special intention or the deceased name(s) 
will appear in the bulletin, NOT YOURS.  
 
 

Print your name(s) or your family name CLEARLY the way you would like it to appear. 
 

 
Flowers Donated by: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
In Loving Memory of / With Special Intention for:  
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
PHONE NUMBER:____________________  AMOUNT OF GIFT $________________ 
 
 
Your parish envelope number (if known) _______ 
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   Sick / Homebound Visits 
Are you or someone you know sick and/or homebound for  

any reason? We can arrange home visits from the parish and  
provide prayer and the sacraments. We would love to bring 

God’s Grace and Peace to anyone in difficult times.  
Please contact Cat Sands, Pastoral Minister, at 
csands@nativityburke.org to schedule a visit. 

 

BIBLE STUDIES AT NATIVITY PARISH 
 

Tuesday morning Bible Study: We meet from 10:00am-
11:30am in the Fr. Ready room. This year we are looking at the  
Gospel and readings for Sunday, seeking to find within  
something which touches our lives and/or the world around us.  
Contact Miya Johnson miyajohnson@verizon.net. 
Tuesday evening Young Adult Bible Studies: 6 weeks in  
small groups. At different times throughout the year, we offer 6-
week long Bible studies where we encounter Jesus through the 
Gospels. We read three chapters of Scripture each week and 
come together to talk about it. We put you into a group and each 
group chooses where to meet, usually at a local restaurant or 
coffee shop. Register at https://nativityburke.org/ya-bible-
study/ Contact Alison Fram: afram@nativityburke.org.  
Wednesday morning and evening, Walking With Purpose: 
Meeting in person. Walking with Purpose is a study program that 
aims to help bring women closer to Christ through Scripture. 
Meets weekly in person on Wednesday mornings at 9:30 am and 
Wednesday evenings at 7:00 pm. Registration for Fall 2024 will 
be available in July 2024. Visit https://nativityburke.org/wwp/ for 
details about the ministry or contact wwpnativity@gmail.com with 
questions.  
Thursday evening Bible Study: Meeting in person virtual-
ly. Currently studying the Old Testament Book of Tobit, featuring 
the Angel Raphael, written a few hundred years before the birth 
of Jesus. Meets each Thursday from 7:30 – 9:00pm in person in 
the school’s Art Room and virtually. Contact Deacon Dick Kelly  
at Deaconrfk@aol.com.  
Friday morning Women’s Bible Study: Meetings are Friday 
Mornings from 10:00am -12:00 noon in the Father Ready room. 
We are studying Galatians (Jan/Feb 2024) and the Gospel of 
Mark (Mar/Apr 2024). Spring sessions will be in person. Winter 
session will be on Zoom. Join us for prayer, study, and fellow-
ship! Register for the next session at https://nativityburke.org/
womens-bible-study-registration/. Contact Camille Pryor 
at wbs@nativityburke.org. 
Viernes por la noche Estudio Bíblico: El estudio bíblico en 
español “Little Rock” es un programa conducido por el Hno.  
Pedro Del Aguila y tres asistentes. Este ministerio está en nues-
tra parroquia de Natividad desde 2014, alentando a los fieles a 
tener una mejor visión de la Iglesia Católica y crear en ellos un 
interés mas profundo en las sagradas Escritu-
ras. Horario: Viernes de 7:00–9:00 pm | De Septiembre 8, 2023 a 
Junio 7, 2024. Lugar: Salón Fr. Ready Este ciclo estaremos  
estudiando: El evangelio según San Juan y las  
Cartas. Contactarse: Elba Pfeifer, elbitabonita@aol.com. 
Saturday morning That Man Is You: Meeting in person. A 
men's program that combines Scripture with the best research 
from science in an engaging interactive program that addresses 
the pressures and temptations facing Catholic men in our modern 
culture. Meets each Saturday 6:50am - 8:00am in the Fr. Ready 
room. Contact Tim Yeager at yeagertd@verizon.net or Bob 
Sands at bob@sandmark.net.   
Saturday morning Men’s Prayer and Reflection Group: Meet-
ing in-person/virtually. Men of all ages! We hear the scriptures 
every Sunday, but to what extent do we understand what God is 
telling us and how He is enriching our very lives today? Join us in 
reading, researching, and reflecting on Sunday scriptures and 
discussing how it relates to our lives and helps us become better 
Catholic men, husbands, dads, family members, friends, parish-
ioners, citizens, and above all, intentional disciples of Christ.  
Enjoy the fellowship! Meet Saturdays from 8:00am - 9:00am in 
the Training/Cry Room or Virtually. Drop-ins are always welcome! 
Contact Rick Loffredo rickloffredo@outlook.com. 
 

“Ignorance of Scripture is ignorance of Christ!”  St. Jerome 

mailto:miyajohnson@verizon.net
https://nativityburke.org/ya-bible-study/
https://nativityburke.org/ya-bible-study/
mailto:wwpnativity@gmail.com
about:blank
https://nativityburke.org/womens-bible-study-registration/
mailto:wbs@nativityburke.org
mailto:bob@sandmark.net
mailto:rickloffredo@outlook.com
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Cultivating Kindness 
Here at Nativity School, we spent the whole month of February 
spreading Kindness all around … around our  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

classroom … around our school … and we would catch students 
being kind. Each time we caught someone being kind, we added 
a heart to the Kindness tree hanging in the hallway. We got real-
ly good at it – and it was beautiful to experience. Whether it was 
a student holding the door for a teacher, writing thank you notes 
to others, taking turns at the water fountain, complimenting a 
friend, collecting donations for those in need, high-fiving 
friends in the hallway, to name but a few, the Nativity Commu-
nity rocked the virtue of Kindness from beginning to end.  

 
In fact, we ended the month with a special  
guest, a Nativity Middle School parent and  
author: Monica Phoebe Stoltzfus.   

 
 
 
 

She spoke to us about her first picture book, “The Ripple.” In-
spired by the beloved “It's a Wonderful Life,” “The Ripple” 
aims to prove just how important each person’s simple act of 
kindness can really be. Stoltzfus told us how she got the idea to 
write it, and how we each hold a lot of power in our hearts. 
Kindness is contagious. Pass it on!  

 

*************************************** 
Is Your Child Turning 3 By the End of Septem-
ber? We’ve Got Just The Spot – In Our Classroom! 

Email Jen Behan to schedule a tour of our classrooms,  
playground, and lunchroom – and to meet our teach-
ers at jbehan@nativityschool.org. Please bring your 
child, too – we can’t wait to meet you! 
 

  ***************************************  

Upcoming Dates At-A-Glance! 
March 12 - Wendy’s School Fundraiser 
March 15 - Summer Uniform Begins 
March 15 - Half Day, 12 NOON Dismissal 
March 17 - Read-a-thon Ends 
March 25 - Student Living Stations, 1:45 - 2:45 pm 
March 26 - 8th Grade Field Trip 
March 27 - 3rd Grade Field Trip 
March 28 - Seder 
March 28 - Easter Break Begins, 11:30 am Dismissal 
 

******************************************** 
Join us at Nativity to see how your child would spend his/her 
days here - learning, praying, sharing, loving, and laughing. 
We may be just the school for which you´ve been searching!  

 

nativityschool.org 

 NATIVITY CATHOLIC SCHOOL     
A Blue Ribbon School of Excellence  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Meetings - 1st and 3rd Tuesday. First meeting is a 
business meeting, the second meeting of the month is devoted  
to faith formation. Rosary 7:15 PM; meeting at 7:30 PM.  

Fellowship follows. Meet in the Nativity school cafeteria.  
 

Linktree Universal Sign-up Link - Volunteer for an 
event! Scroll down to view all events.  

https://linktr.ee/fr_sikora_council_7992. 
 

Nativity Ushers - assist at collections - Volunteer for your 

Mass! Volunteer on Link Tree! 
15 & 16 March - St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Dance: (several 

different positions need our support) Volunteer on Link Tree.  
22 March (ticket sales 9, 10, 16 & 17 March) Fish Fry -

Volunteer on Link Tree. The signup to work the next Fish 

Fry: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080945AAAB2AA64-

47373674-fish#/  
The signup to RSVP to eat at the next Fish Fry:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080945AAAB2AA64-

47904271-lenten 
6 April - Adopt-A-Highway - Be a part of the Elite 

Eight: Volunteer on Link Tree. 
7 April from 1:00 pm - 5:00 pm - Easter Egg Hunt Helpers: 

We need four energetic volunteers. Volunteer on Link Tree. 
20 April - Pilgrimage to Saint John Paul II National Shrine: 

All Knights & family members are invited to sign up. 
Food for Others: Volunteer drivers & vehicle support for food 

distribution to the poor. Occasionally deliver Thursday or Friday 
evenings. For Thursdays, contact Br. Mark Sawyer at  

sawyerkoc7992@verizon.net. For Fridays, contact Br. Matt 
Stockburger at mstock_w@yahoo.com.  

Name Tags: Email Vince Augelli at VaKC23@gmail.com.   
Sunday Mass Coffee and Cookies: We are providing coffee 
and cookies following Sunday morning Masses.  

Handy Knights Ministry: If you are unable to perform basic 
maintenance tasks or small repairs in your home due to health or 

other factors, call the “Handy Knights.” Email  handyknightsof-
nativity@gmail.com.  
The Fraternal Committee: Brothers helping brothers in need 

of assistance - Brothers and the families of living and deceased 
brothers in need of a helping hand, contact Br. John Landy at 

navyy8@yahoo.com.  
3rd Degree Knights - Grow with 4th Degree: participate in 
patriotic activities that promote Catholic citizenship. 4th Degree 

Assembly meets the second Tuesday of the month in the Nativi-
ty school cafeteria: 7:30 pm rosary, 7:45 pm business meeting 

followed by fellowship. If you are interested, please contact our 
Faithful Navigator Vince Augelli at fn2996@vakofc.org.  

Join the Knights! The Knights of Columbus is an international 
Order of Catholic men who are called to lead with faith, protect 
our families, serve others, and defend values in a busy changing 

world. Join today! https://www.kofc.org/joinus.  
and experience the Knights free for one year: Enter the Agent 

Code “CPEREZ”, click “Add” and complete the form. Be sure 
to enter our council #7992 for local information when register-

ing. 

mailto:jbehan@nativityschool.org
http://www.nativityburke.org/nativityschool/
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THE MARIH CENTER NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 
The Marih Center, a pro-life pregnancy resource center serving 
families for 50 years, is experiencing an influx of new families  

(741 new in addition to our existing families in 2023).   
We are in need of additional volunteers, especially Spanish  

translators. Our hours at the Center at 3230B Duke Street in Alex-
andria are Mon-Thurs 10:00am-3:00pm & Sat.10:00-11:00am. We 
welcome your call and heart of service to help so many in need.   

Please call Beth Gilles-Whitehead at 703-370-4774. 

Zoom Book Club for Adult Children of Divorce 
 

This online book club is for anyone in Northern Virginia whose 
parents have been divorced. No matter the circumstances,  
parental divorce can affect us in all sorts of ways. Join our  
supportive community for this seven-week book club as we read 
“Life-Giving Wounds: A Catholic Guide to Healing for Adult 
Children of Divorce or Separation” by Daniel and Bethany  
Meola. This book club is free to join; the only fee is the cost of 
the book. Our book club will meet on Tuesday evenings from 
March 19 through April 30, from 7:30-8:30 p.m.  
As we near the end of the book, we will plan an opportunity to 
get together in person. The book can be purchased at https://
www.lifegivingwounds.org, https://ignatius.com/, or https://
www.amazon.com. The Zoom link will be sent to you via email. 
Registration and the schedule of readings can be found 
here: https://www.arlingtondiocese.org/acodbookclub. 

 

Your Chance to Help Refugee Families 
through Catholic Charities 
 

Catholic Charities Migration and Refugee Services 
seeks your help to secure desperately needed house-
hold goods for our new arrivals. Donations directly benefit  
refugees settling inside our Diocese by outfitting their apart-
ments with basic household necessities. Using our Amazon Gift 
Registry (https://a.co/3CwyIQ9), linens, kitchen, bedding, or 
other household items can easily be purchased. For more  
information, please contact Lourdes Iglesias at 703.719.8971 
or lourdes.iglesias@ccda.net. 

TEACH 20th Anniversary Celebration  
Are you connected with TEACH? Are you interested in helping to 

educate students in Guatemala? If the answer is yes  to either or 
both questions, this Party is for you. Saturday, April 6, 6:30pm,  
St. Mary of Sorrows, 5222 Sideburn Road, Fairfax VA 22032.  

Contact Joan Brown, 703-608-5059,   
jogebrown737@gmail.com before March 31. 
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